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November 18, 2021
The executive board of the Virginia Mosquito Control Association held a meeting on November 18, 2021 through GoToMeeting.
Those present were past president Andy Lima, president Tim DuBois, president elect Wes Robertson, vice president Betsy Hodson, secretary/treasurer Jay Kiser, TMVCC Representative Ann Herring, tech advisory/local arrangements chair Charles Abadam, and VMCA Member Shannon Harlow-Ellis. 
The executive board meeting was called to order at 10:05am.

Wes Robertson made a motion, seconded by Betsy Hobson, to approve the minutes from the October 19, 2021 board meeting and the financial report for November 18, 2021. There was no discussion, all in favor and none opposed; motion carried.

Board member and committee chair reports
(Members and committees not mentioned had nothing to report)
Information committee, Tim said he sent Rachel Kempf the membership and conference registration forms for the Winter Skeeter. Other articles that should be sent to Rachel are: Proposed bylaws changes (Jay), bios of nominations (Andy), call for presentations (Wes), and call for silent auction (Jay). Tim said these extra articles should be sent to Rachel by December 3, and he will talk with Rachel to get the Skeeter out soon after.
Website committee chair Karen Akaratovic, told Tim that a 2022 conference webpage has been setup. Tim asked the board to look it over.
Education committee, Tim said he will contact Jennifer Barritt and share the protocols that VMCA will set up for the 2022 conference.  This way Jennifer will have the details she needs when setting up the VDACS Recertification in Hampton.
Merchandise committee, nothing has been said regarding new merchandise for the conference. Because it is the 75th year anniversary of VMCA, Tim was thinking some sort of merchandise might be bought.

 Technical advisory committee chair Charles Abadam, sent the board an email with a list of equipment the committee would like to purchase for conference AV.  The list included: audio mixer for $180, lavalier $380, laptop interface $35, and XLR cord $20. There was some question about the price of the lavalier that later seemed to be $429. To include taxes and shipping, Charles said that $750 should cover everything.  Jay Kiser made a motion, seconded by Betsy Hobson, to spend up to $750 for the listed AV equipment including taxes and shipping.  Jay said he will make the purchases with the VMCA card.  There was no more discussion, all in favor and none opposed; motion carried.
Local arrangements committee chair Charles Abadam, said that the ad hoc committee (Covid Meeting Taskforce) met last week and came up with a list of protocols for the 2022 conference. Tim emailed the protocol document to the board (document is found below meeting minutes).  The board agreed with the document with a few changes: when the document says to maintain social distancing when possible, it should say “social distance of six feet when possible.” This shows up in the document 6 times.  Because this document is in a form of meeting minutes, it should be modified in a way that it can be posted: at the registration table, in the packets, in the Skeeter (presidential address), on the website, and emailed to membership. Andy said he will modify this document to be shared.

Charles said that the other aspects of the conference are getting set up. Everything seems to be in order. He will make sure to have some committee members/volunteers in the wing to help out with local arrangements and technical aspects.  
Hospitality room committee chair Ann Herring, since the hospitality room will be taking place this conference, are there any food or drink limitations?  Jay told Ann that during a visit to the hotel, the sales manager said outside food and drinks of any kind were allowed.  Jay said that some food may be ordered from the hotel if the minimum F&B hasn’t been met. Charles said he would give Ann a menu with the food options.  Charles also said that VMCA members will need card keys to get up to the hospitality room.  
Agenda committee chair Wes Robertson, said that he has been communicating with VDACS and diligently working on getting recertification for both in-person and virtual options.
Old Business
· Jay emailed his rough draft of the 2022 sustaining membership form to the board.  He suggested taking out the daytime aspects of the ice breaker, but keeping the pricing and other aspects.  Betsy Hodson made a motion, seconded by Wes Robertson, to accept the 2022 sustaining membership form provided by Jay, with the deletion of the daytime option for the icebreaker.  There was no discussion, all in favor and none opposed; motion carried. Jay said he will email this form to the VMCA Sustaining Membership and encourage them to sign up early.  Jay will also email Kurt for any suggestions to get more vendors to sign up or current members to sign in early.

· Jay suggested that the board continue thinking about the honorary membership awards that were discussed earlier in the year.  
New Business
· The next board meeting is set up for December 14 at 10am.
Jay Kiser made a motion, seconded by Betsy Hodson, to adjourn the meeting at 10:50 am, all in favor, none opposed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jay Kiser

Secretary/Treasurer VMCA
November 9, 2021
VMCA’s Covid Meeting Taskforce Ad Hoc Committee held a meeting on November 9, 2021 through GoToMeeting. The committee created a list of suggested protocols for the 2022 VMCA conference.

Those present were Andy Lima (chair), Charles Abadam, Jay Kiser, Ann Herring, and Tim DuBois.
Recommendations for all attendees of the 2022 VMCA conference and its related events:

· Wear a mask at all times, with the exception eating and drinking.

· Keep a social distance when possible.

· If you are not feeling well, please stay home.

· Masks, hand sanitizer stations, and gloves will be provided by the hotel. Please acquire if equipment is needed.  

Setup for events:

· Registration and packet pickup:

· All paperwork will be provided online if attendees would like to print their own paperwork and bring it to the conference.

· The VMCA website link will be provided if attendees would like to have the paperwork on their phones.

· Paper packets and nametags will be picked up by attendees at registration desk.

· Merchandise and registration desk:

· Keep a social distance when possible.
· Make sure hand sanitizer is available.

· Covid protocols will be provided with additional links for information.

· Conference hall:

· 6 foot tables will be set up in a classroom seating formation.  

· The spacing and number of tables and chairs will be determined by the number of attendees that have signed up for in-person registration to ensure maximum spacing. 

· Attendees will be asked to keep the same seat throughout the day 
· Speakers will keep their masks on during the presentation. Lavalier can still be worn on clothing but not the mask.

· Presider will wipe down the podium and lavalier between each speaker.
· Breaks and breakfasts (food and drinks will be served at these times):
· Masks need to be worn during the event when not eating and drinking. 

· Masks are required at all food stations.

· Gloves will be provided and recommended when getting food.

· If attendees do not feel comfortable in the event area, food can be brought back to the conference room for consumption.

· Banquet (food and drinks will be served at these times):

· Masks need to be worn during the event when not eating and drinking. 

· Masks are required at all food stations.

· Gloves will be provided and recommended when getting food.

· If attendees do not feel comfortable in the banquet area, food can be brought back to the conference room for consumption.

· There will be a max of 12 round tables in the banquet hall.  All tables will be spaced 6 feet apart. 

· The number and spacing of chairs at each table will be determined by the number of attendees that have signed up for in-person registration. 4-5 chairs per table is suggested.  

· 50:50 raffle:

· Keep a social distance when possible

· Ice breaker and final silent auction events (food and drinks will be served at these times):
· Masks need to be worn during the event when not eating and drinking. 

· Masks are required at all food stations.

· Gloves will be provided and recommended when getting food.

· Keep a social distance when possible.

· Hospitality room (food and drinks will be served at these times):
· Masks need to be worn during the event when not eating and drinking. 

· Masks are required at all food stations.

· Gloves will be provided and recommended when getting food.

· Keep a social distance when possible.

· There will be a sign in sheet for the purposes of contact tracing (if needed).

Respectfully Submitted,

Jay Kiser

Secretary/Treasurer VMCA
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